
November run tallies as follows:  EMS 70 - Fire 34.

The WRTFD Christmas Party is scheduled for Saturday, December 14 at the Center Grove Presbyterian Church on SR 135 starting at 7:00p.m.  Dinner is free.  See Lt. Hart right away for your tix if you haven’t already.  We have lots planned and Derek promises a super video this year!  Gag gift ideas:  see Kim.

Reminder of the Arson class scheduled here on Feb 8 & 9.  See Capt. Mourer if you haven’t already signed up.  First come first serve and the class is limited to the first 25.

We are conducting a training for al the JCSD dispatchers on 12/12.  At that time we will hopefully clear up any misconceptions on our dispatching system.  Their ‘training’ period, as well as our 90 day rescue engine trial, will be done at the end of this month.  At that time we will make any necessary adjustments.

Well, the policy manual was out for a couple of days but has once again been revoked and is again under construction.  Our attorney reviewed it and suggested a couple of minor changes.  I’ll also be adding the TRG’s with their release.  

Speaking of attorneys, Joe Pitcher has been selected to represent the WRTFD.

If all goes well, we will begin training on the new computer system.  I will attempt to schedule a couple of trainings to cover as many people as possible.  The actual dates are not scheduled yet because we’re still waiting on the system upgrade which is due out at the beginning of December (or so they say).

No new info to report on switching to an alpha numeric paging system for dispatching runs.

Don’t forget:  January payroll will not be out until 1/6/97 due to the holidays.

Remember to fill out and file the open burning warning tracking forms.  Any questions, see Eric Brown.

NFIRS are looking better, however we still get a few that are not completely done.  Reminder that these do count as incomplete paperwork and a copy is placed in your file.

Ed Watson is no longer with our agency.  He resigned recently due to family constraints.  We’ll wish him the best and welcome him to reapply in the future.

Here’s some interesting stats.  As you know, we’ve had three large fires recently with good responses from on duty and off duty personnel.  Since we pay off duty personnel by the hour, here’s what some of the se fires have cost:  garage fire w/BFD $70.02, Bluff Rd fire $341.20, Bell St fire $444.99.  For a grand total of $856.21 in off duty run pay - OUCH!

Our run number system consists of six digit numbers starting with the year, for example “961014”.  

If you haven’t completed your physical or turned in a copy of a current one from your full time department, see your LT right away.  We have to have a current firefighter physical on file for every firefighter by 1/1.

Storing bed linens underneath the beds are no longer acceptable!  They must be stored in lockers or taken home!  Effective IMMEDIATELY, if they are found, they will be disposed of - no questions asked.

Looking back 5 years ago this month...

12/1/91 - Switched back to 4 people on duty at st1 after going down to 2 for awhile to save money.

12/14/91 - Rick and Wendy Taylor were married in the back bay of station 1 by Roger Gifford.

Membership certificates will be issued to all employees who do not already have one.  This is just a technicality that the department has to do so everyone can vote in the annual election 1/5/97.  Watch for more info and if you have any questions see Rick Cooley or Kim.

The personnel files will be updated soon.  Watch for notes in your mailbox for any errors that may be found.

Employee evaluations will be on your anniversary date.  Carey Slauter will be contacting you to do your gear inspection and your LT will be contacting you to do the actual evaluation.

There are instructions in the beginning of the off duty run log books.  Be sure to refresh your memory on how to accurately fill these books out.  Any questions, see Jeremy Pell.  Battalions!  Remember to empty the completed sheets and bring to st1 on a regular basis!

Remember, eventhough we have the off duty run log books, you still must record off duty unit numbers/names on all run reports!

Happy December Birthdays to:

12/5 - Ed Frederick

12/6 - Sue Barron

12/11 - Nick Alford & Anna Marsh

12/20 - Travis Sichting

12/30 - Jennifer Brouwer

LESSONS TO BE LEARNED...
The City of Burlington, Iowa, paid $46,000 to change every lock on every door in 18 school buildings after the fire department lost a master key.  Fire Chief bill Ell acknowledged that his department discovered in February that it lost the master key for the Burlington School District.  “We looked and looked and never found it,”  Ell said.  City Manager Jane Wood said that the entire $46,000 will be taken from the fire department’s budget.  “They lost the key, they pay for the key,” she said.

A Marion County, Indiana, firefighter paralyzed when the truck he was riding in overturned is suing the department, claiming negligence.  Rod Lambert was injured when the fire truck he was in flipped on May 23, 1995.  Another firefighter, Ron Deer, was thrown from the truck and killed.  It turned out they were responding to a false alarm.  Lambert was left unable to walk, and has only limited use of his arms and hands.  In the lawsuit filed in Johnson Superior Court, Lambert claims the Wayne Twp Fire Department failed to provide proper safety equipment to prevent him from being thrown from the truck.  He also claims the driver was not properly trained.

Tis all for another month.  Have a very Merry Christmas!



- Scott
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